THE STATE Department of Commerce, Community,

O%LASKA and Economic Development

ALCOHOL AND MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE

GOVERNOR BILL WALKER

550 West 7th Ave, Suite 1600
Anchorage, AK 99501
Main: 907.269.0350

MEMORANDUM

TO: Bob Klein, Chair, and Members of the DATE: January 23, 2018
Alcoholic Beverage Control Board

FROM: Erika McConnell, Director RE: 1019 Seldovia Liquor Store

Requested Action: Time extension to file transfer application under AS 04.11.030

Statutory Authority: AS 04.11.030(b) and (c): “(b) If an application for the transfer of
ownership of a license from a deceased licensee is not made within 90
days of the death of the licensee or within an additional 90 days if an
application for transfer of ownership made by the executor is denied,
or no petition is made to the board for an extension of time under (c)
of this section within the time, the license is forfeited.

(c) The board may extend the time limits in (b) of this section on
petition of the executor or administrator.”

Staff Recommendation:  Approve the request
Background: This license is held by Seldovia Sales, LLC, which was 100% owned by Frederick
Hans Elvsaas. Mr. Elvsaas died in fall/winter of 2017. The executor of his estate, Fred S. Elvsaas,

Jr., is requesting a 90 day extension to submit a license transfer.

A renewal application for this license has been received but is not yet complete.

Attachments: Request for time extension



Oates, Sarah D (CED)

From: Fred Elvsaas [mailto:felvsaas@nanaconstruction.com]

Sent: Friday, December 22, 2017 9:42 AM

To: Alcohol Licensing, CED ABC (CED sponsored) <alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov>
Subject: Liquor License Transfer 90 day extension request license #1019

Please consider this an official request for a 90 extension for transfer of license #1019 which is held by the estate of Fred
H Elvsaas. When renewing the liscense | was told to submit the transfer request via email. Thanks

Fred S. Elvsaas Jr

General Manager

NANA Construction LLC

2053 S Mlakar Cr

Big Lake, AK 99652

D: 907-892-9803 C: 907-830-4298
felvsaas@nana.com

On Fri, Oct 20, 2017 at 3:41 PM, Alcohol Licensing, CED ABC (CED sponsored) <alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov> wrote:

Good afternoon, Ms. Swick:

The 90-day deadline is from the date of the death, unless an extension has been requested by the executor of the
estate and granted by the ABC Board, per AS 04.11.030.

Please feel free to reply to this email if you have additional questions.

Sarah Daulton Oates
Program Coordinator

Alcohol & Marijuana Control Office
Phone: 907.269.0350
alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov
marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov

b% Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail.

From: Jennifer Swick [mailto:jrswick14@gmail.com]

Sent: Thursday, October 19, 2017 3:19 PM

To: Alcohol Licensing, CED ABC (CED sponsored) <alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov>
Subject: License Transfers from a deceased Licensee

Hello,



I'm looking into purchasing a package store license and was hoping to get a little clarification on the regulation
regarding a license transfer from a deceased licensee. The regulations say a license must be transferred within 90 days-
I'm wondering if this is 90 days from date of death or 90 dates from the end of probate on the will.

If someone could get back to me, it would be much appreciated so | know what kind of timeline I'm looking at here.

Thank you.

Jen Swick
907-399-3563



